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Moments 

Pill Hill – The school planning a 
trip to the Apple Orchard Farm 
on October 21st. Also on Monday 
Oct 31st they will have a Harvest 
Party. 
 
Near The Pier – The children 
are happy and have adjusted 
nicely to the routine of school. 
Looks of “I Can’t Do it,” are 
turning into looks of “I DID IT!” It 
is very rewarding for the  
teachers to witness this 
transition. 
During the month of October, 
they will explore Autumn, by 
studying trees and their leaves. 
They will also collect pumpkins 
to get ready for Halloween, 
better known as, Fall Festival. 
 
West Austin - Super Scholars 
and Awesome Teachers are 
adjusting well to their classes. 
  
On October 10th the school will 
be Closed in Observance of 
Columbus Day. On October 17th 
& 18th, the Hearing and Vision 
Screening will take place. On  
October 20th, there will be a 
Head Start Parent Meeting. 
 
East Side – The school is 
studying Harvest time and the 
color orange for the month of 
October. In addition, they are 
planning a trip to the pumpkin 
patch. 

 
 
 
 

 
Front & Center 
 
Summertime is over 
and Summer Camp 
has ended.  Teachers 
and students are 
settling in on a new 
year of exploring, learning, and 
questioning.  Reading continues 
to be a top priority, but foreign 
language, math, and science are 
also among the list of subjects 
for preschoolers to investigate.  
Indeed, it is the expectation and 
dream of all the staff from all the 
Premier schools to produce 
future scholars who will conquer 
climate control issues, cure 
cancer and other life threatening 
diseases in their lifetime.  Of 
course, Premier Childcare will 
produce many future Presidents 
of the United States. 
 
The month of October offers a 
unique opportunity for our 
students to explore the current 
environment, as well as, 
discover the meaning of goblins, 
monsters, ghosts, scary Jack O 
Lanterns, and other thrillers of 
Halloween.  Premier scholars 
are well aware that Halloween 
was once called, “All Hallows 
Eve.” 

 

 

 

Highlights 

Song of the Month 
Thriller by 

Michael Jackson 
 

Word of the Month 
“library” 

 
Carla Diane Hayden is an 
American librarian and the 14th 
Librarian of Congress. She is the 
first woman and the first African-
American to hold the post. 
Fortune magazine ranked 
Hayden among the World's 50 
greatest leaders in 
2016. Wikipedia 
 

Poem of the Month 
 

Theme in Yellow 
BY CARL SANDBURG 

I SPOT the hills 
With yellow balls in autumn. 
I light the prairie cornfields 

Orange and tawny gold 
clusters 

And I am called pumpkins. 
On the last of October 

When dusk is fallen 
Children join hands 
And circle round me 
Singing ghost songs 

And love to the harvest moon; 
I am a jack-o'-lantern 

With terrible teeth 
And the children know 

I am fooling. 

https://www.poetryfoundation.org/poems-and-poets/poets/detail/carl-sandburg


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


